Tustin Tennis Club Board Meeting
December 2, 2016

Meeting came to order: 10:35 a.m.
In Attendance: Neil Sherman, Elsie Polston, Cliff Polston, Ishwar Chander, Donna Wood, Irene Zaleski at the
home of Donna Wood

President’s Report—Neil Sherman

. Setting up the tennis meetups will cost $15 per month. Will try to start the effort in January. Allan is providing
a preliminary assessment of our membership roster to provide an initial group of 3.0 and better tennis players. Cliff
and Neil will be the welcoming team for new players responding to the meet-up.

o Elsie will help review the website and will work with Neil to update. Will try to complete in January.

. 72 members have joined to-date

. 34 paid members for Christmas party tonight

Vice President’s Report—Elsie Polston

o Courts have been very pleasant

. Players are following the new rules of waiting for game time
Treasure’s Report—Ishwar Chander

. $5,600 balance in our account to-date
. Insurance form needs attention. Awaiting an email from provider.
. How about starting an inactive membership category

Tournament Director’'s Report—Cliff Polston

. Tournaments on Friday nights were run by Ishwar in late September and October. They went well, but
numbers decreased as time went on.

o More ideas: 4 week tournament, invite other clubs, tennis ladder, king of the hill, etc.

o March is the target for extra tennis playing

Bulletin Board Chair—Donna Wood
o Requesting pictures of club members playing tennis
. Anyone having paper copies of action pictures, please give to Donna

Hospitality Chair—Irene Zaleski

o Everybody is healthy, no cards sent out
Old Business
o Family Membership definition established and reviewed. Elsie moves to accept the definition of family

membership, Donna seconds. 6 voted in favor of definition, 0 voted against—definition was passed. The definition
is discussed in the President’s Report in the newsletter.

New Business for discussion at next meeting
. Re-instating and invigorating tennis get-aways
. Offering lessons to bring people into club, possibly bring in a teacher

Meeting adjourned at 11:25
Next meeting will be held Friday, January 6, 2017 at 10:30 a.m. at the home of Irene Zaleski

Respectfully submitted by
Elsie Polston, Vice President



